CURRICULUM  COMMITTEE
March 4, 2009

Present:  Acklin, Cedar Face, Photinos, Siders, Pohl, Smith, Steinle, Thorpe

The meeting began at 3:00.  The minutes from the February 25 meeting were accepted.

Faculty Senate update
Steinle reported that the International Business Certificate was approved.  The senate also discussed concerns about the procedures for reviewing curricular changes.  Steinle provided a summary of the ideas discussed.  The committee reviewed these and commented on ways to improve the process, but did not agree completely with all the recommendations.  Some of the recommendations are already in place.  The committee will provide a response to Faculty Senate on the recommendations.  It was suggested that the Curriculum Committee agenda be sent to Faculty Senate so senators will know in advance what discussion items are planned.
Physics/Engineering
Catalog changes include new course proposal PH/ENGR 306 (Sustainability: Materials Technology and Design).  Discussion included questions about the need for cross-listing; Photinos explained that it has more of an engineering emphasis, but that physics students will also be interested in it.  It has been approved as an Integration course.  PH/ENGR 306 and the other curricular changes for Physics and Engineering were approved unanimously.

Health and Physical Education
Curricular changes include five new courses.  HE 350 (Chinese Medicine: Five Elements) was discussed.  It was formerly offered through Extended Campus Programs.  The committee questioned the upper division number, as there are no prerequisites and the course requirements do not seem to include the rigor that would be expected of an upper division course.  Some committee members commented on the texts mentioned in the course description, and asked whether it is appropriate to specify these in the course description.  The committee will ask for information supporting the upper division course number, or that the course be renumbered at the lower division level; and to consider revising the course description to omit the specific texts.
HE 351 (Chinese Medicine: Introduction to Herbs) was discussed. The committee had similar concerns as for HE 350, so the department will be asked to provide more information, and/or renumber the course.  

Other new courses, PE 195 (Holistic Fitness I, II, II), PE 197 (T’ai Chi Chuan), and PE 198 (Meditation I), all former ECP courses, were discussed individually and approved unanimously, as were the remaining curricular changes for HPE.
International Studies
Thorpe informed the committee that the Latin American Studies certificate that was originally proposed has been withdrawn.  Two other minor changes to International Studies were approved.

Mathematics
Modified courses and changes to the major were discussed; all were approved unanimously.

Music
Two new undergraduate and three graduate courses are proposed.  There were several questions about MUS 356 (Audio Recording), such as whether the course fees would be sufficient, and how students will be assessed.  The committee will ask for more information.  MUS 444/544 (Jazz Theory) was discussed and approved unanimously.  The modified courses, deleted courses, and changes to major were approved.
Music-Business
There were several changes to the Music portion of this co-major.  The music department will assume responsibility for the co-major.  All the changes were approved unanimously.

The meeting adjourned at 4:40 p.m.
